


June 4, 2013 

Dear Friends, 

On behalf of the City of Los Angeles and the Los Angeles-Long Beach Urban 
Area, it is with great pleasure and enthusiasm that I welcome you to the National 
Homeland Security Conference happening this year in partnership with the 
Leadership in Counterterrorism Conference (LinCT).

As homeland security issues remain more important than ever, I am honored to 
host the nation’s homeland security community here in the great city of Los 
Angeles.  The 2013 Conference, represented by the theme “Homeland Security 
Begins with Hometown Security”, brings together the brightest minds in 
homeland security, including representatives from all emergency response 
disciplines, every level of government, and our international partners in homeland 
security.  The work you do every day is truly important, and I thank you for your 
collaborative commitment to keeping our great nation and its urban areas safe.
Thank you for traveling to Los Angeles to be part of this important conversation.

The 2013 National Homeland Security Conference promises to be a rewarding 
and historic experience.  The City of Los Angeles, Los Angeles-Long Beach 
Urban Area, National Homeland Security Association, and our LinCT partners 
worked diligently to honor this special occasion and working together have 
produced a commendable week focused on homeland security. 

I extend my best wishes for a memorable event.  Enjoy the conference and enjoy 
the City of Los Angeles! 

Very truly yours,

ANTONIO R. VILLARAIGOSA 
Mayor
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Dear Friends, 

On behalf of the National Homeland Security Association, Inc, I am pleased to welcome 
you to the 7th Annual National Homeland Security Conference hosted for the first time 
by the City of Los Angeles. 

We are pleased to announce many new features this year including our partnership with 
the Leadership in Counterterrorism Conference, site visits and seminars throughout the 
Los Angeles-Long Beach Urban Area, expanded Transit Security and Public-Private 
Partnership program tracks, and a brand new Pre-Planned Events program track.
Expanded Conference opportunities such as these mean that the 2013 Conference will 
address a more diverse array of homeland security issues than ever before.  As you can 
see from this year’s speakers and topics, the 2013 Conference in Los Angeles will be 
the most contemporary and multi-discipline focused conference yet.  We look forward to 
taking this annual event to new levels by creating a truly invaluable professional 
experience and national conversation. 

No other Conference in the nation gathers together for the unique focus of building 
homeland security via hometown security.   I would like to take this opportunity to 
recognize the National Homeland Security Association (NHSA) Board, made up of ten 
diligent leaders from across the nation, and thank them for their commitment to work 
with leaders throughout the nation to plan this Conference annually.   

On behalf of the entire NHSA Board, we hope you have a wonderful, productive week. 

Sincerely,

Rocky Vaz 
President
National Homeland Security Association 
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June 5, 2013 
 
 
 
Dear Friends and Supporters: 
 
On behalf of the men and women of the Los Angeles Police Department, I would like to personally 
thank you for attending this year’s Leadership in Counter-Terrorism (LinCT) Conference.  For the 
first time, this conference will be held in conjunction with the 2013 National Homeland Security 
Conference.  The joint event will serve as an extraordinary experience for both audiences.   
 
This will be a Five-Eyes focused conference drawing attendees, experts and representatives from 
the United States, the United Kingdom, Canada, Australia, and New Zealand.  Attendees will gather 
to train, network and share international counter-terrorism ideas.  These efforts are critical as law 
enforcement continues to seek innovative strategies to combat terrorism.  
 
Once again, I applaud your commitment to this cause and best wishes for a most enjoyable 
conference.   
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
CHARLIE BECK 
Chief of Police 
 



June 5, 2013

Dear Friends and Counter-Terrorism Executives:

On behalf of the Los Angeles Police Department (LAPD) and the Leadership in Counter-Terrorism 
(LinCT) Alumni Association, we are pleased to welcome you to the 7th Annual LAPD and LinCT 
world class international counter-terrorism conference.  This conference will be in conjunction with 
the 2013 National Homeland Security Conference.  This is the first time in the history that these two 
conferences have been combined.  This will serve as an extraordinary experience for both audiences

This conference will be a FIVE Eyes focused conference drawing from practitioners representing the 
law enforcement, intelligence, and military communities from the United States, United Kingdom, 
Canada, Australia, and New Zealand, delivering a series of presentations, panel discussions, and 
breakout education sessions for an expected 1250 invited participants.  The conference will focus on 
the following topics:

• Intelligence Enterprise, Integration, and Improving the Vertical
• Evolving Threats both Physical and Virtual (Cyber Warfare)
• Operations and Approaches
• Community Engagement
• The Victims of Terrorism and the Way Forward

Once again, on behalf of the entire LinCT board and the Los Angeles Police Department’s Counter-
Terrorism and Special Operations Bureau, we hope you enjoy the conference and the wonderful City 
of Los Angeles.

JON BOUTCHER
President
Leadership in Counter-Terrorism Alumni Association



Dear Friends,

Welcome to the City of Los Angeles and the Los Angeles/Long Beach Urban Area.  We are 
honored that you have come to Los Angeles for this year’s National Homeland Security 
Conference.  We are also proud to join together with the Los Angeles Police Department’s 
Leadership in Counterterrorism Conference (LinCT).  

As first responders, we share in the commitment you have made in making your hometowns 
safer and more prepared to respond to and recover from manmade and natural disasters.  
We have all seen too many tragic events in our nation this year. 
We hope that this year’s Conference theme of “Homeland Security Begins with Hometown 
Security” gives you new tools to protect your regions. 

If you are participating in the site visits and seminars, you will be able to experience some 
of our region’s best homeland security assets.  We hope that you find this new Conference 
feature informative and you take back best practices to your own agencies. 

We wish you a wonderful week participating at the Conference and collaborating with old 
and new colleagues from around the nation.

Sincerely,

Leroy D. Baca
Sheriff
Los Angeles County

Charlie Beck
Chief of Police
City of Los Angeles

Brian L. Cummings
Fire Chief
City of Los Angeles

Daryl L. Osby
Fire Chief
Los Angeles County

Ronald J. Boyd
Chief of Port Police
Port of Los Angeles

Patrick M. Gannon
Airport Police Chief
City of Los Angeles

Laura Farinella
Deputy Police Chief
City of Long Beach

Reggie Harrison
Deputy City Manager
City of Long Beach

James G. Featherstone
General Manager
Emergency Management Department
City of Los Angeles

Mitchell H. Katz, M.D.
Director, Health Services
Los Angeles County

Scott Ferguson
President
Los Angeles Area Fire Chiefs
Association

Jim McDonnell
President
Los Angeles County Police Chiefs 
Association



National Homeland Security Conference Host Reception
June 5th 

USS Iowa

Built in 1940, the USS Iowa served our country for over 50 years. Designated the 
“World’s Greatest Naval Ship” due to her big guns, heavy armor, fast speed, longevity and 
modernization, she kept pace with technology for all of her years of service. During her 
more than 50 years in service, Iowa has welcomed and escorted our nation’s Commander in 
Chief on many occasions. No other battleship in our nation’s history has been host to more 
U.S. Presidents than the Iowa.

The USS Iowa (BB-61) was the lead ship of her class of battleship and the fourth in the 
United States Navy to be named in honor of the 29th state. Owing to the cancellation 
of the Montana-class battleships, Iowa is the last lead ship of any class of United States 
battleships and was the only ship of her class to have served in the Atlantic Ocean during 
World War II.

During World War II, she carried President Franklin D. Roosevelt across the Atlantic to
Casablanca en route to a crucial 1943 meeting in Tehran with British Prime Minister 
Winston Churchill and Soviet leader Josef Stalin.  When transferred to the Pacific Fleet in 
1944, Iowa shelled beachheads at Kwajalein and Eniwetok in advance of Allied amphibious 
landings and screened aircraft carriers operating in the Marshall Islands. She also served as 
the Third Fleet flagship, flying Adm. William F. Halsey’s flag at the Japanese surrender in 
Tokyo Bay. During the Korean War, Iowa was involved in raids on the North Korean coast, 
after which she was decommissioned into the United States Navy reserve fleets, better 
known as the “mothball fleet.” She was reactivated in 1984 as part of the 600-ship Navy 
plan and operated in both the Atlantic and Pacific Fleets to counter the recently expanded 
Soviet Navy. In April 1989, an explosion of undetermined origin wrecked her No. 2 gun 
turret, killing 47 sailors.

The USS Iowa was decommissioned for the last time in 1990, and was initially stricken 
from the Naval Vessel Register in 1995. She was reinstated from 1999 to 2006 to comply 
with federal laws that required retention and maintenance of two Iowa-class battleships. In 
2011, Iowa was donated to the Los Angeles-based non-profit Pacific Battleship Center and 
was permanently moved to Berth 87 at the Port of Los Angeles in the summer of 2012, 
where she was opened to the public to serve as a museum and memorial to battleships.



 Leadership in Counter Terrorism Host Reception
June 6th

Space Shuttle Endeavour

Space Shuttle Endeavour is one of the retired orbiters of the Space Shuttle program of NASA,
the space agency of the United States. Endeavour was the fifth and final space worthy NASA
space shuttle to be built and first flew in May 1992. The STS-134 mission was originally
planned as the final mission of the Space Shuttle program, but with authorization of the STS-135
mission, Atlantis became the last Space Shuttle to fly.

The United States Congress authorized the construction of Endeavour in 1987 to replace
Challenger, which was lost in the STS-51-L launch accident in 1986. Structural spares built
during the construction of Discovery and Atlantis, two of the previous shuttles, were used in its
assembly. NASA chose to build Endeavour from spares rather than refitting Enterprise or
accepting a Rockwell International proposal to build two shuttles for the price of one of the
original shuttles, on cost grounds.

The orbiter is named after the British HMS Endeavour, the ship which took Captain James Cook
on his first voyage of discovery (1768-1771). This is why the name is spelled in the British
English manner, rather than the American English (“Endeavor”). This has caused confusion,
most notably when NASA themselves misspelled a sign on the launch pad in 2007. The name
also honored Endeavour, the Command Module of Apollo 15, itself also named after Cook’s
ship.

Endeavour was named through a national competition involving students in elementary and
secondary schools. Entries included an essay about the name, the story behind it and why it was
appropriate for a NASA shuttle, and the project that supported the name. Endeavour was the
most popular entry, accounting for almost one-third of the state-level winners. The national
winners were Senatobia Middle School in Senatobia, Mississippi, in the elementary division and
Tallulah Falls School in Tallulah Falls, Georgia, in the upper school division. They were honored
at several ceremonies in Washington, D.C., including a White House ceremony where then-
President George H. W. Bush presented awards to each school.

Endeavour completed its final mission with a landing at the Kennedy Space Center at 06:34 UTC
on June 1, 2011. Over its flight career, Endeavour flew 122,853,151 miles and spent 299 days in
space. While flying Endeavour’s last mission, the Russian spacecraft Soyuz TMA-20 departed
from the ISS and paused at a distance of 200 meters. Italian astronaut Paolo Nespoli took a
series of photographs and videos of the ISS with Endeavour docked. This was the second time a
Shuttle had been photographed while docked and the first time since 1996. Commander 
Mark Kelly was the last astronaut off Endeavour after the landing, and the crew stayed on the 
landing strip long enough to sign autographs and pose for pictures. With Commander Mark Kelly 
and pilot Gregory Johnson at the controls, Endeavour’s touchdown was the 25th time a shuttle 
performed a night landing.



  Agenda - Tuesday June 4th
Tuesday, June 4

7:00 AM - 5:00 PM Registration Open Pasadena Room

7:00 AM - 5:00 PM Vendor Exhibitions Open 
Pasadena Room 
California Foyer 
Hollywood Room

7:00 AM - 8:00 AM Breakfast Pasadena Room 
Hollywood Room

9:00 AM - 11:00 AM Major Cities Chief Intel Commanders Meeting  
(Closed Session) Santa Anita C

8:00 AM - 8:20 AM
Welcome and Opening Remarks 

Presentation of Colors 
Choir Presentation

Rocky Vaz, 
President of the National Homeland Security Association
Mayor Antonio R. Villaraigosa, 
City of Los Angeles 
Secretary Mark Ghilarducci, 
California Emergency Management Association

California Ballroom

8:20 AM - 8:50 AM Welcome and Opening Remarks Brad Burlingame California Ballroom

8:50 AM - 9:50 AM Keynote Speakers 
Admiral Thad Allen 
Captain Chesley Sullenberger 
(“Captain Sully”)

California Ballroom

9:50 AM - 10:00 AM Transition to Panel

10:00 AM - 11:30 AM Emergency Management/Natural Hazards

James Featherstone, 
General Manager, City of Los Angeles 
Emergency Management (Moderator)

California Ballroom

Dr. Lucy Jones, 
Science Advisor for Risk Reduction, 
United States Geology Survey
Ms. Madhu Beriwal,
CEO and President, IEM 
Dr. Rick Knabb,
National Hurricane Center
Joseph Bruno, 
Commissioner, NY OEM

11:30 AM - 12:15 PM Break in Vendor Exhibition Spaces
Pasadena Room 
California Foyer 
Hollywood Room

12:15 PM - 1:15 PM Lunch with Guest Speaker Gordon Graham California Ballroom

1:15 PM - 1:30 PM Break in Vendor Exhibition Spaces
Pasadena Room 
California Foyer 
Hollywood Room

1:30 PM - 3:00 PM Breakout Sessions Lobby Level Meeting Rooms

3:00 PM - 3:30 PM Break in Vendor Exhibition Spaces
Pasadena Room 
California Foyer 
Hollywood Room

3:30 PM - 5:00 PM Breakout Sessions Lobby Level Meeting Rooms

2:00 PM - 5:00 PM Major Cities Chief Intel Commanders Meeting  
(Closed Session) Santa Anita C

5:00 PM - 7:00 PM Vendor Reception
Pasadena Room 
California Foyer 
Hollywood Room



  Agenda - Wednesday June 5th
Wednesday, June 5 

Times Activities Speakers/Programming Room

7:00 AM - 5:00 PM Registration Open Pasadena Room 

7:00 AM - 5:00 PM Vendor Exhibitions Open 
Pasadena Room
California Foyer
Hollywood Room

7:00 AM - 8:00 AM Breakfast Pasadena Room 
Hollywood Room

7:30 AM - 8:00 AM
Welcome and Opening Remarks 

Presentation of Colors 
Choir Presentation

Rocky Vaz, 
President of the National Homeland Security Association

California Ballroom
Deputy Chief Michael Downing,
Los Angeles Police Department
Chief Charlie Beck, 
Los Angeles Police Department
Sheriff Lee Baca, 
Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department

8:00 AM - 8:30 AM Keynote Speaker Lieutenant General Michael T. Flynn, 
Director, Defense Intelligence Agency California Ballroom

8:30 AM - 9:45 AM Current Threats, Issues and Responses- A “Five Eyes” Review Assistant Chief Constable Jon Boutcher, 
Hertfordshire Constabulary (Moderator)

California Ballroom

Deputy Chief Michael Downing, 
Los Angeles Police Department
Deputy Director Mike Richards; 
New Zealand Security Intelligence Service
John Noble, 
British Embassy, Washington DC
Deputy Director General Stuart Thorn, 
Australian Security Intelligence Organization 
Assistant Deputy Director Michael Peirce,
Canadian Security Intelligence Service (CSIS)
Michael Leiter, 
Senior Counselor to the CEO of Palantir Technologies

9:45 AM - 11:00 AM The New Threat Landscape, 
the Limitations and Adaptation Into the Future

Assistant Director Rob Delaney, 
First Assistant Director General (Moderator)

California Ballroom

Philip Mudd; 
(Ret.) Central Intelligence Agency
Celia Mathieson
Head of Security Services- United Kingdom
Assistant Commissioner James Malizia, 
Federal Policing Operations, RCMP
Director Frank Cilluffo, 
Homeland Security Policy Institute, 
George Washington University 

11:00 AM - 12:00PM Break in Vendor Exhibition Spaces
Pasadena Room 
California Foyer 
Hollywood Room

11:00 AM - 12:00PM UASI POC Meeting Beaudry Room

12:00 PM - 1:00 PM Lunch with Guest Speaker

Nelson Alegria, Chief Cadet, LAPD

California BallroomAwards Ceremony: 

Mayor Antonio R. Villaraigosa

1:00 PM - 1:30 PM Bus Loading:  Depart Hotel for Site Visits Figueroa Street Level

1:00 PM - 5:30 PM Site Visit Program Off Site Locations

1:30 PM - 3:00 PM Threat Evolution: The Virtual (Cyber Warfare)

Sheriff Mike Haley,
Washoe County, Reno, Nevada (Moderator)

California Ballroom 

FBI Supervisory Specialist Justin Vallese, 
Federal Bureau of Investigation

Colonel John Amrine

Dr. Blaine Burnham, 
SIISI, USC

1:30 PM - 3:00 PM Breakout Sessions Lobby Level Meeting Rooms

3:00 PM - 3:15PM Break in Vendor Exhibition Spaces
Pasadena Room 
California Foyer 
Hollywood Room

3:15 PM - 4:45 PM Breakout Sessions Lobby Level Meeting Rooms

5:00 PM - 6:00 PM Bus Loading:  Depart Hotel for Host City Reception at 
the USS Iowa Figueroa Street Level

6:30 PM - 9:00 PM Host Reception: USS Iowa USS Iowa
8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Bus Loading:  Depart USS Iowa to return to Hotel



  Agenda - Wednesday June 5th   Agenda - Thursday June 6th
Thursday, June 6

Times Activities Speakers/Programming Room
7:00 AM - 5:00 PM Registration Open Pasadena Room

8:00 AM - 5:00 PM Vendor Exhibitions Breakdown
Pasadena Room 
California Foyer 
Hollywood Room

7:00 AM - 8:00 AM Breakfast California Foyer

8:00 AM - 8:10 AM
Welcome and Opening Remarks 

Presentation of Colors 
Choir Presentation

Sheriff Lee Baca, 
Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department California Ballroom

8:10 AM - 8:30 AM Keynote Speaker Administrator John Pistole,
Transportation Security Administration California Ballroom

8:30 AM - 10:15 AM Keynote Speakers Special Briefings

Director General Paul Vrbanac, 
Canadian Security Intelligence (Moderator) 

California Ballroom

* Planning Preparation and Implementation of the Security 
Plan for the 2012 London Olympics

Assistant Commissioner Chris Allison, 
Metropolitan Service, London, England

* Algerian Oil Field Incident
 
Detective Superintendent Jim Stokley, 
London Metropolitan Police 

* Law Enforcement Sensitive Presentation
8:30 AM - 10:15 AM DHS Townhall Catalina Ballroom

10:15 AM - 10:30 AM Transition to LinCT Demonstration Pool Deck
10:30 AM - 11:30 AM LinCT Demonstration Pool Deck
11:30 AM - 12:00 PM Transition to Lunch California Ballroom

12:00 PM - 1:00 PM Lunch with Keynote Speaker Secretary Michael Chertoff, 
Former Department of Homeland Security

1:00 PM - 2:00 PM Operational Approaches Panel

Assistant Commissioner Peter Dein, 
NSW Police (Moderator)

California Ballroom

Superintendant Doug Best, 
Royal Canadian Mounted Police
Chief Constable (ret.) John Parkinson, 
West Yorkshire Police
Director General Larry Brooks,  
Canadian Security Intelligence Service - Canada
Assistant Commissioner Neil Gaughan,
Australian Federal Police

2:00 PM - 2:15 PM Break

2:15 PM - 3:45 PM Breakout Sessions Lobby Level Meeting Rooms

3:45 PM - 4:00 PM Break
4:00 PM - 5:30 PM Breakout Sessions Lobby Level Meeting Rooms

6:30 PM - 9:00 PM Evening Reception at the Endeavour Space 
Shuttle California Science Center



  Agenda - Friday June 7th
Friday, June 7

Times Activities Speakers/Programming Room
8:00 AM - 12:00 PM RCCC Plenary Meeting
8:00 AM - 3:30 PM Metropolitan Medical Response System (MMRS) National Meeting

8:00 AM - 9:30 AM Meeting the Needs of the Victims of 
Terrorism from Prevention Presentation

Sue O’Sullivan, 
Ombudsman for victims of crime, Canada 
(Moderator)

California Ballroom 

Susheel Gupta,
Chairman and CEO, 
Air India Victims’ Families Association
Superintendent Kristin Aga,
Oslo Police District, Norway

Mary Fetchet,
Founding Director, Director of Voices 911

9:30 AM -11:00 AM The Role of Private Industry: Protecting 
High Value Targets Presentation

Inspector Brian MacDonald, 
Transit British Columbia (Moderator) California Ballroom

Brian Brady, 
Vice President and Deputy Chief Security 
Manager, NBC Universal Studios
Michael Julian, 
General Manager Security, Westfield 
Corporation, Australia 
Arif Alikhan, 
Director of Airport Police &
Deputy Executive Director for Homeland 
Security, Fire/EMS, and Law Enforcement
Los Angeles World Airports

  Speaker Biographies



  Agenda - Friday June 7th

Kristin Aga
Superintendent, 
Violent Crime Unit of Oslo Police 
District

Kristin Aga graduated from the Norwegian Police 
University College in 1998.  During her whole 
police career she has focused on family liaison 
work.  Before she started her police career she 
worked with children and adults in psychiatric 

care.  In addition to the Norwegian Police University 
College she has studied criminology and psychology at university level.

In 2004 she was employed by the Violent Crime Unit of Oslo Police District 
where she is still working as a Police Superintendent specializing in family 
liaison work.  The main task of the Violent Crime Unit is to investigate 
homicide and attempted homicide.  In addition to being an investigator, has 
always been dedicated to dealing with family members.  In 2004 she was the 
family liaison officer for several families involved in the tsunami, and had an 
important role related to the identification of Norwegian victims.

During the terrorist attacks in Norway on 22 July 2011 she was responsible for 
following up the families of the 77 deceased. She managed a group of 30 family 
liaison officers from the 27 police districts involved.

She is a member of the national identification group of KRIPOS (The 
National Criminal Investigation Service) and a member of a group working 
to develop a new course at the National Police University College for family 
liaison issues.  Based on experience from the tsunami and the terrorist attacks 
on the Government buildings and Utøya in July 2011, she has obtained 
substantial experience within family liaison work.  

Arif Alikhan
Director of Airport Police &
Deputy Executive Director for Homeland 
Security, Fire/EMS, and Law Enforcement
Los Angeles World Airports (LAX, ONT, 
VNY)

Arif Alikhan recently joined Los Angeles World 
Airports as its new Director of Airport Police 
and Deputy Executive Director for Homeland 

Security and Law Enforcement. Director Alikhan is responsible for overseeing 
the 1,100 civilian and sworn law enforcement personnel of the Los Angeles 
World Airports Police Department and over 100 firefighter and paramedics 
responsible for protecting Los Angeles International, Ontario International, 
and Van Nuys Airports.

Prior to his appointment, Director Alikhan served as a Distinguished Professor 
of  Homeland Security and Counterterrorism at National Defense University’s 
(NDU) College of International Security Affairs in Washington.

In 2009 Director Alikhan was appointed to the Obama Administration as 
the Assistant Secretary for Policy Development at the U.S. Department of 
Homeland Security.  Prior to his appointment to the Administration, Director 
Alikhan was the Deputy Mayor for Homeland Security and Public Safety for 
the City of Los Angeles. 

His  legal experience includes serving as a federal prosecutor in Los Angeles, 
as the first chief of the Cyber and Intellectual Property Crimes Section for the 
U.S. Attorney’s Office, and as a senior advisor to two U.S. Attorneys General 
on civil and criminal intellectual property initiatives and cybercrime issues. 

  Speaker Biographies

Admiral Thad Allen
Senior Vice President, 
Booz Allen Hamilton

Admiral Thad Allen (United States Coast 
Guard, Retired) is a Senior Vice President at 
Booz Allen Hamilton, and provides thought 
leadership and client engagement for the 
Justice and Homeland Security business.  
He retired from the United States Coast 

Guard after serving as the 23rd Commandant in June 2010.  Prior 
senior leadership assignments included Chief of Staff, Atlantic Area 
Commander, Commander of the Seventh Coast Guard District, and 
Coast Guard Director of Resources.  

In 2005 President George W. Bush selected Allen to lead the response to 
Hurricanes Katrina and Rita as the Principal Federal Official.  In 2010 
President Obama selected him to lead the response to the Deepwater 
Horizon oil spill as the National Incident Commander.  

In 39 years of service in the Coast Guard Allen served in a wide variety of 
operational assignments.  He graduated from the Coast Guard Academy 
(BS in Management) and earned Masters Degrees at The George 
Washington University (Public Administration) and MIT Sloan School of 
Management (Management Science).   

Allen is a Fellow in the National Academy of Public Administration and 
a member of the Council on Foreign Relations.  He serves as a Director 
with the Coast Guard Foundation and the Partnership for Public Service.

Assistant Commissioner
Chris Allison, MBE

Chris Allison has been in the Metropolitan Police 
Service (MPS) for the whole of his policing career 
and for the majority of those 29 years, this has 
been as a uniformed officer.  He is currently the 
National Olympic Security Coordinator and was 
responsible for coordinating the planning and 
delivery of the security operation for the Olympics 
and Paralympics in 2012. 

Throughout his service, he has been heavily involved in the policing of public 
order events, these ranging from ceremonial events, football matches, small 
marches and demonstrations, all the way through to the resolution of severe 
public disorder. 

Since 1996, he has been a member of the MPS Advanced Public Order 
Command Cadre and he is also a member of all of the other Command Cadres 
in the Met.  As a part of these Cadres, he has undertaken a command or 
oversight role at most of the major events and incidents that have taken place 
in London over the last few years.  He was the Police Gold Commander for 
the terrorist atrocities that took place on the London Underground on the 7th 
July 2005 for which he was awarded an MBE.

In the past, he has undertaken the Association of Chief Police Officers 
(ACPO) lead on licensing / alcohol matters and the ACPO lead for Chemical, 
Biological, Radiological and Nuclear (CBRN) matters.  He is now the head of 
the ACPO Olympic Business Area.



  Speaker Biographies

John M. Amrine

John Amrine serves in a senior executive role as an 
IPA to the Commander of the Space and Missile 
Systems Center (SMC) located at Los Angeles 
Air Force Base. As a Senior Technical Advisor, 
he forges new strategic partnerships between the 
SMC programs and the Intelligence Community. 
The goal of these partnerships is to optimize space 
systems through collaboration. In addition, he 

provides outreach to the war fighter to ensure they 
are aware of new effects from space as well as proposing and testing innovative 
uses of space systems to meet war fighting requirements. He also serves as 
the deputy of the NSA/F81 Field Office that is collocated with SMC and is 
responsible for providing Information Assurance support to all SMC programs.

Additionally, Mr. Amrine is responsible for regularly taking Air Force Space 
Command general officers and civilian seniors back to US CYBER Command 
and the National Security Agency for executive immersions into the cyber 
domain. He further assists Air Force Space Command protect their OPS 
centers from cyber threats/vulnerabilities.

Mr. Amrine, a native of Hawaii, was commissioned from the Air Force 
Academy in 1982. During his Air Force career, he held a number of 
assignments in space operations, acquisition, staff, and in-theater support to 
combat operations including assignments at the National Reconnaissance 
Office, National Security Agency and U.S. Space Command. He commanded 
at three levels: the 5th Space Surveillance Squadron at RAF Feltwell, the Space 
Operations Group at the Aerospace Data Facility-Colorado and the Space 
Based Infrared Systems Wing at Los Angeles AFB. After 26 years, he retired 
in the rank of Colonel. 

Charlie Beck, Chief of Police
Los Angeles Police Department 

Charlie Beck serves as the Chief of Police for the 
second largest city in the United States, managing 
approximately 10,000 sworn and 3,000 civilian 
employees, encompassing an area of 473 square 
miles, a population of approximately 3.8 million 
people, and an annual budget where salaries exceed 
one billion dollars.  

By promoting his predecessor’s successful reengineering and reform effort, 
Chief Charlie Beck continues to evolve and refine those strategies to 
further the Department’s position as the most effective and progressive law 
enforcement agency in the nation.  

Chief Beck’s law enforcement roots run deep with three generations of the 
Becks woven into the history of the Los Angeles Police Department.  Chief 
Beck’s father, George Beck, retired from the Los Angeles Police Department 
as a Deputy Chief; his sister, Megan, retired at the rank of Detective; his two 
children, Brandi and Martin, and son-in-law, Courtney, are all Los Angeles 
Police Officers. 

Chief Beck was appointed to the Los Angeles Police Department in March 
1977 after serving two years in the Los Angeles Police Reserve Corps.  Chief 
Beck steadily rose through the ranks of the Department and was assigned as 
the Chief of Detectives, Detective Bureau, prior to his appointment as the 56th 
Chief of Police of the Los Angeles Police Department.  

Madhu Beriwal
President and CEO, IEM

Madhu Beriwal is Founder, President, 
and CEO of IEM, a global security 
consulting firm with more than 28 years of 
experience in homeland security, emergency 
management, and defense.  IEM works 
closely with federal, state, and local agencies, 
as well as the private sector, to improve 

preparedness and response for natural and technological hazards and 
adversarial threats. 

Ms. Beriwal’s vision of a safer world has guided scenario-based 
planning efforts for some of the most vulnerable areas of the US 
and beyond, including the coastline of southeastern Louisiana and 
the earthquake-vulnerable region surrounding Istanbul, Turkey. She 
was one of the first to develop and apply quantitative performance 
measures to public protection and has led development of technologies 
that help public officials save lives during disasters. 

A true visionary and pioneer in emergency management, Ms. Beriwal 
was inducted into the International Women in Homeland Security 
and Emergency Management Hall of Fame in 2012. She is a former 
member of the Army Science Board and the Defense Science 
Board’s Task Force for Intelligence Needs on Homeland Defense 
and is currently a guest lecturer at the Naval Postgraduate School’s 
Homeland Security Executive Leadership Program.

Superintendent Doug Best
Assistant Criminal Operations Officer, 
National Security, Royal Canadian 
Mounted Police

A graduate of Memorial University of 
Newfoundland, he holds two undergraduate 
degrees and a graduate degree in Administration.  
He began his career with the Royal Canadian 
Mounted Police in 1977 as a plain clothes 

investigator in the Toronto, Ontario area.  Here, he worked in the fields of 
General Investigations, Organized Crime, Drug Enforcement and Commercial 
Crime.  He joined the RCMP Security Service in 1981 and was transferred to 
National Headquarters where he worked on the China Desk.  Doug remained 
with the Security Service when it became the Canadian Security Intelligence 
Service (CSIS).  He worked in both the Counter Intelligence and Counter 
Terrorism fields as an Intelligence Officer. Prior to returning to the RCMP in 
1996, he worked as a liaison officer with the Service’s two oversight bodies, the 
Security Intelligence Review Committee (SIRC) and the Inspector General’s 
Office (IG).

Following his return to the RCMP, Doug was assigned to the Air India 
bombing Investigation, Vancouver, British Columbia, where he held the role of 
Lead Investigator and Operations Officer.  He was commissioned in 2006 and 
took on a variety of senior roles in National Security, Protective Operations and 
Border Integrity in British Columbia before taking his current role in Ontario.  

Over his career, he is particularly proud of his collaborative work with national 
and international partner agencies.
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Joseph Bruno
Commissioner, New York Office of 
Emergency Management

Commissioner Bruno’s career in public service 
began in 1971, when he joined the City’s Law 
Department. He served in various attorney and 
managerial posts at the Law Department and in 
1987 he became the City’s Fire Commissioner. 
Bruno was elected to the New York City Civil 

Court in 1991 and to the New York State Supreme Court in 2002. In 
March 2004, Mayor Bloomberg appointed him commissioner of the New 
York City Office of Emergency Management. 

Since his appointment, Commissioner Bruno has overseen New York 
City’s implementation of the Citywide Incident Management System 
– the City’s standard for responding to and managing emergencies and 
planned events. In 2006, he managed the comprehensive revision of the 
City’s Coastal Storm Plan (CSP) to ensure the City is prepared for a 
worst-case scenario hurricane. 

During his tenure, Bruno has coordinated the City’s responses to many 
incidents, including Hurricane Irene in August 2011, which included the 
first mandatory evacuation of New York City’s coastal areas. In fall 2012, 
Bruno coordinated the City’s response to Hurricane Sandy, the most 
devastating coastal storm in New York City history. Key operations like 
debris removal are ongoing.

Commissioner Bruno is a lifelong New York City resident. 

Jon Boutcher - Assistant Chief 
Constable, Joint Protective Services

Jon holds the post of Assistant Chief Constable 
Joint Protective Services which includes major 
crime, scientific services, roads policing, dogs, 
armed policing and public order and civil 
contingencies.
 
He is the ACPO lead for Crime under the 

Children and Young Persons group and the 
ACPO lead on legislation relating to covert policing (RIPA) within the 
Crime Business area.  As well as his national responsibilities as an ACPO 
CT Commander he was the Hertfordshire Gold Commander overseeing the 
Hertfordshire venue for the London 2012 Olympics.
 
Jon has 27 years’ service spent mainly as a Detective in covert and proactive 
policing roles.  He has also worked on Regional and National Crime Squads, 
targeting serious and organized crime groups with links to international 
networks and was responsible for a section of the ‘Flying Squad’ in London.
 
In 2003 Jon joined the Anti-Terrorist Branch at New Scotland Yard as the 
Senior Officer for numerous national security operations.  Jon was responsible 
for the ‘manhunt’ that identified and arrested the 21/7 failed terrorist plotters.  
He also led the investigation in Scotland following the Glasgow airport 
terrorist attack.
 
He has worked within the Home Office as an advisor on Policing issues 
specifically related to national security and counter terrorism. 

Brian Brady,  Vice President and Deputy 
Chief Security Officer, Security and Crisis 
Management, NBC Universal

Currently Vice President and Deputy 
Chief Security Officer, Security and Crisis 
Management, NBC Universal and joined 
NBC Universal in January of 2005. He 
served more than 34 years in Municipal Law 
Enforcement, with the cities of Berkeley, 

Baldwin Park and Novato, California; and in Farmington, New 
Mexico.

He has worked virtually all police assignments, including Patrol, 
Investigations, Traffic, Administrative, and Specialty Assignments i.e. 
SWAT and Crisis Management. He retired in December of 2003 as 
the Police Chief with the City of Novato, in the San Francisco Bay 
Area. 

He owned and managed a Training and Consulting Company 
providing specialized training for Federal, State, County and 
Municipal Law Enforcement personnel. Under contract to the US 
Government, provided specialized training to military personnel.  He 
has provided protective services and management for major events 
and for celebrity clients.  Brian Brady has a BA from Golden Gate 
University, San Francisco; MS, Madison University and California 
State University, Sonoma. 

Larry Brooks 
Director General Middle East & 
Africa, Canadian Security Intelligence 
Service
 
Larry Brooks is the Director General of Middle 
East and Africa operations CSIS. 
A graduate of Queens University, he began his 
career in 1976 with the Royal Canadian Mounted 
Police (RCMP) as a uniformed officer.  Joining 

the newly formed CSIS in 1985 in Toronto, he was transferred to HQ in 1990 
working primarily in Counter-Terrorism (CT) operations and as Parliamentary 
liaison from 1998 -2000.  Returning to Toronto in 2002, he managed CT 
operations for Southern Ontario and in 2007 was posted to London, UK, as 
Head of Station. 

Working closely with RCMP counterparts, Mr. Brooks was the CSIS line 
manager responsible for the investigation and prosecution of the “Toronto 
18” case.  This major CT operation resulted in the successful prosecution of 
the conspirators and their associates in Canada, the USA and Europe.  In 
recognition of this highly successful operation, both agencies were awarded 
the Booz Allen Hamilton Outstanding Achievement in the International 
Prevention of Terrorism Award in May 2011. 

Recently, Mr. Brooks co-chaired a working group tasked to develop operational 
guidelines for CSIS and the RCMP to ensure a practical and judicially 
acceptable balance between intelligence and evidence. Referred to now as the 
One Vision initiative, these guidelines form the working standard for Canadian 
national security investigations. 
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Jim Chu
Chief Constable Vancouver Police 
Department

Jim Chu began his career as 
Constable with the Vancouver 
Police Department in 1979.  His 
past assignments include Patrol 
Constable, School Liaison, Robbery 

Squad Detective, Patrol Sergeant, District Commander, 
and Deputy Chief.  He holds a BBA from Simon Fraser 
University and an MBA from the University of British 
Columbia.  

He is also a graduate of the FBI National Executive 
Institute.  Jim is a former Board member of the Major 
City Chiefs Association, is on the Executive Committee 
of the IACP, and was elected as CACP President in 
August 2012.   

Michael Chertoff
Co-Founder and Chairman, 
Chertoff Group

As Secretary of the U.S. Department of 
Homeland Security (DHS) from 2005 to 
2009, Mr. Chertoff led the country in blocking 
potentialterrorists from crossing our borders or 
implementing their plans if they were already 
in the country. He also transformed FEMA 

into an effective organization following Hurricane Katrina. His greatest 
successes have earned few headlines – because the important news is what  
didn’t happen.

At The Chertoff Group, Mr. Chertoff provides high-level strategic counsel 
to corporate and government leaders on a broad range of security issues. 
Before his tenure at DHS, Mr. Chertoff served as a federal judge on the 
U.S. Court of Appeals for the Third Circuit and was Assistant Attorney 
General of the United States, Criminal Division. Earlier, during more 
than a decade as a federal prosecutor, he investigated and prosecuted cases 
of political corruption, organized crime, corporate fraud and terrorism – 
including the investigation of the 9/11 terrorist attacks. 
Mr. Chertoff is a magna cum laude graduate of Harvard College (1975) 
and Harvard Law School (1978). 

In addition to his role at The Chertoff Group, Mr. Chertoff is also senior 
counsel at Covington & Burling LLP, and a member of the firm’s White 
Collar Defense and Investigations practice group.

Brad Burlingame
President and CEO, West Hollywood 
Marketing & Visitors Bureau

Brad Burlingame has been speaking to 
audiences regarding the tragic events of 
September 11th. Mr. Burlingame’s brother, 
Capt. Charles F. Burlingame III, was the pilot 
of American Airlines Flight 77 that    
               crashed at the Pentagon.

In his speeches he recalls the sequence events on that day, receiving the 
call about his brother’s murder, black box cockpit activity on board his 
brother’s plane, the fight for Congressional legislation necessary to bury 
his brother at Arlington National Cemetery, the scope of destruction 
at the Pentagon and Ground Zero in New York, and the heroism of 
hundreds of firefighters, police officers, and first responders.

Since the tragic day, Mr. Burlingame has been invited to be the keynote 
speaker on September 11th anniversary ceremonies at the Ronald Reagan 
Presidential Library, the Los Angeles Fire Department headquarters, the 
City of Anaheim memorial ceremony, and the City of Beverly Hills Fire 
Department headquarters.  He was also asked to speak by Mayor Antonio 
Villaraigosa at the City of Los Angeles 10th anniversary memorial 
ceremony. His remarks have resonated in the small group setting of a fire 
station dining hall and before thousands in a municipal plaza.

Assistant Commissioner Peter Dein
Commander, Counter Terrorism and 
Special Tactics
New South Wales Police Force, 
Australia

Peter has 40 years in the New South Wales Police 
Force with over three decades in specialist crime 
commands.  He has a Law Degree and Graduate 

Certificate in Management.  He has received citations and commendations 
for police leadership.  He conducted overseas research in the UK and USA 
on kidnap for ransom; on bank robbery and security in the USA, UK, France 
and Italy; on counter terrorism in the UK; on police and security agency 
cooperation in the UK and USA; on CT and interagency cooperation in 
Canada.  

He is the author of internal papers on armed robbery and service-wide SOPs 
for kidnap response and recognized by the NSW Industrial Court as an 
‘expert witness’.  He has been the principal author and controller of a number 
of counter terrorist exercises.  In 2000 he was the Crisis Team Commander 
for investigative response to terrorist kidnap, extortion, bombing and hostage 
reception procedures the during the Sydney Olympics.  He coordinated the 
operations of the 10 major crime squads from 2001 to late 2006 and then 
transferred into the CT environment from 2007.  He is a graduate of the 
LinCT 2007 program and a syndicate director in the 2009 program.  He rose 
through all the ranks and in 2008 was promoted to his current position.  He 
participated in the 2011 and 2012 LinCT Alumni AA conferences in LA.  
Peter has been awarded a number of service and commendation medals, in 
particular the Australian Police Medal for distinguished service to criminal 
investigation over three decades. 
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Robert Delaney Curriculum Vitae
First Assistant Director General, 
Attorney-General’s Department

Mr Delaney commenced employment within 
the Australian Intelligence Community in 1987.  
Between 1987 and 1998 he worked in a variety 
of areas including Collection, Analysis and 
Operational Training.  In 1998 he was posted to 
the Australian High Commission in London as a 

Liaison Officer.  Following his return to Australia in 
2001, Mr Delaney held a number of senior operational positions. 

In December 2005, Mr Delaney was promoted to the Senior Executive Service.  
In July 2006, he assumed the role of Manager New South Wales, based in 
Sydney. 

In July 2007, Mr Delaney was promoted to First Assistant Director-General 
but remained in charge of the NSW Office, managing all of the organization’s 
activity in Australia’s most populous state.  Mr Delaney also manages the 
Operational Capabilities Division for the Organization which provides 
operational support across Australia.

Mr Delaney is the only member of the Organization’s Senior Leadership 
Group who is permanently based outside Canberra.  Mr Delaney is married 
with four children.

In 2008, Mr Delaney was elected to the position of Vice President of the 
Leadership in Counter Terrorism Alumni Association, representing the Pacific 
region.  He served as President of the Alumni Association in 2011. 

Stephanie Douglas
Executive Assistant Director
National Security Branch

Stephanie Douglas was appointed 
Executive Assistant Director (EAD) of 
the National Security Branch (NSB) 
of the FBI in September 2012.  In this 

position, she is responsible for ensuring the FBI successfully 
executes its national security mission to defend the United 
States and its interests from national security threats, ranging 
from terrorism to espionage to weapons of mass destruction.  

She also serves as the FBI’s lead intelligence official, responsible 
for coordination and liaison with the U.S. Director of National 
Intelligence and the rest of the Intelligence Community.  Ms. 
Douglas brings more than 23 years experience to the NSB, 
including extensive experience working with international 
and domestic partners to bring multiple agencies together in 
pursuit of a common goal.  She is a graduate of the University 
of Tennessee, where she earned a Bachelor of Arts in history.

Michael Ferrence, Jr., 
Associate Executive Director of the 
Major County Sheriffs’ Association
Executive Director of the Leadership 
in Counter Terrorism Alumni 
Association

Mr. Michael Ferrence, Jr., is a frequent consultant 
to federal, state and local law enforcement.  His 
experience includes providing executive leadership 

oversight of the Major County Sheriffs’ Association, the National Executive 
Institute, the Law Enforcement Executive Seminar, and the Leadership in 
Counter Terrorism Program.  Each of these programs is designed to address 
critical issues in law enforcement at the executive level to include national 
and international initiatives.  He is currently the Associate Executive Director 
of the Major County Sheriffs’ Association and the Executive Director of the 
Leadership in Counter Terrorism Alumni Association.

Mr. Ferrence co-designed and managed the Leadership in Counter-Terrorism 
program, while serving as the Chief of the Leadership Development Institute 
at the FBI Academy, with international partners from Canada, the United 
Kingdom and Australia.  He served in a variety of supervisory and leadership 
positions over his 26 year career with FBI and completed ten years of 
municipal police service with two years as Chief of Police.  He holds a Master 
in Public Administration, a Master of Science Degree and is ABD PhD 
candidate in the field of Adult Learning and Human Resource Development.

Deputy Chief Michael Downing
Los Angeles Police Department, 
Counter-Terrorism and Special 
Operations Bureau

Deputy Chief Michael P. Downing is 
the Commanding Officer, Counter-
Terrorism and Special Operations 
Bureau where he leads five operations 

divisions:  Major Crimes Division, Emergency Services 
Division, Metropolitan Division, Air Support Division, and 
Emergency Operations Division.  These divisions include 
the Anti-Terrorism Intelligence Sections, Organized Crime, 
Surveillance Section, Hazardous Devices Section, Operations 
Archangel, LAX Bomb K-9 section, Special Weapons and 
Tactics (SWAT), Mounted Unit, Underwater Dive Team, 
and Emergency Preparedness and Response.  Deputy Chief 
Downing is also a member of the Executive Board of the Los 
Angeles Joint Regional Intelligence Center ( JRIC).  

Deputy Chief Downing has testified before Congressional 
subcommittees relative to intelligence, homeland security and 
information sharing.  He is a strong advocate of state and 
local law enforcement agencies relative to a more integrated 
National Intelligence Enterprise.  
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Mary Fetchet
Founding Director, VOICES of 
September 11th

Mary Fetchet co-founded Voices of September 
11th in 2001 following the death of her 24 year 
old son, Brad, at the World Trade Center.  Ms. 
Fetchet’s 19 years of experience as a clinical social 
has influenced VOICES’ innovative approach to 
providing information, a wide range of long-
term support services, and commemorative events 

for those impacted by 9/11.  In 2006 VOICES launched the 9/11 Living 
Memorial Project, a digital archive that includes over 70,000 photographs 
and personal mementos documenting the nearly 3,000 lives lost and stories 
of survivors.  A strong proponent for victims’ families, Ms. Fetchet advocated 
for numerous 9/11 issues as well as the creation of the 9/11 Commission and 
reforms based on their recommendations.  Ms. Fetchet testified before the 9/11 
Commission and US Congress on five occasions.  

Her work has received national recognition including the ‘Connecticut Hero’ 
award by Senator Joseph Lieberman, ABC News Person of the Year, and NBC 
News Making a Difference.  Most recently, Ms. Fetchet was inducted into 
the Hall of Fame at Columbia University School of Social Work in NYC.  
VOICES is currently completing a Resource Kit to assist organizations and 
communities responding to acts of mass violence.  The Resource Kit is based 
on extensive scholarly research and interviews with those who responded 
to the Oklahoma City bombing, the 9/11 attacks, shootings at Virginia 
Tech, Northern Illinois University and Tucson, Arizona.  With offices in 
Connecticut, New Jersey and Washington, DC, VOICES intends to support 
other communities in preparing for, responding to and recovering from acts of 
mass violence.   

Lieutenant General Michael T. Flynn,
Director, Defense Intelligence Agency

Lieutenant General Michael T. Flynn 
graduated from the University of Rhode Island 
in 1981 and was commissioned a second 
lieutenant in Military Intelligence.  His first 
assignment was as a paratrooper of the 82nd 
Airborne Division at Fort Bragg, North 
Carolina.  Since that time he has served in a 

variety of command and staff positions to include, Commander, 313th 
Military Intelligence Battalion and G2, 82nd Airborne Division; G2, 
18th Airborne Corps, CJ2, CJTF-180 Operation Enduring Freedom 
(OEF) in Afghanistan; Commander, 111th Military Intelligence Brigade 
at the Army’s Intelligence Center at Fort Huachuca, Arizona; Director of 
Intelligence, Joint Special Operations Command with duty in OEF and 
Operation Iraqi Freedom (OIF); Director of Intelligence, United States 
Central Command with duty in OEF and OIF; Director of Intelligence, 
the Joint Staff; Director of Intelligence, International Security Assistance 
Force-Afghanistan and US Forces-Afghanistan, Special Assistant to 
the Deputy Chief of Staff, G-2, and Assistant Director of National 
Intelligence, Partner Engagement.  LTG Flynn became the 18th Director 
of the Defense Intelligence Agency on 24 July 2012.

Lieutenant General Flynn also served in several other Army, Joint, 
Interagency and Coalition assignments over his distinguished career.  
Additionally, he has authored numerous professional journal articles 
on national security, and defense related issues.  LTG Flynn is also 
the recipient of the distinguished Association of Special Operations 
Professionals Man of the Year Award for 2012.

Neil Gaughan
Assistant Commissioner, National 
Manager Counter-Terrorism 

Neil Gaughan joined the Australian Federal Police 
(AFP) in 1984 working in a variety of general 
policing and investigative roles in the ACT Region 
prior to transferring to the National Internal 
Investigation area in 1998.  In late 1999 Neil left 
the AFP and joined the Australian Taxation Office 
working in the investigations, fraud control   

           planning and risk management fields. 

In 2004 Neil returned to the AFP and worked in the Protection portfolio 
being promoted into the role of Manager Close Protection, in 2005.  Whilst in 
Protection Neil had responsibility for the AFP’s close protection activities as 
well as the national witness protection program and delivered AFP outcomes 
for APEC 2007 and World Youth Day 2008. 

In August 2008 Neil transferred to High Tech Crime Operations (HTCO) 
and in December 2009 was promoted to National Manager.  In HTCO Neil 
led investigation teams with responsibility for all complex cyber-crime and 
online child exploitation investigations, as well as delivering all the AFP’s 
technical, interception and surveillance capabilities. 

In 2013 Neil took over responsibility for the Counter-Terrorism (CT) 
portfolio.  The CT function provides the AFP with the ability to prevent, 
disrupt and investigate terrorist activity against Australia and Australian 
interests both domestically and internationally.  

Gordon Graham
President, Lexipol

Gordon Graham is a retired 33 year veteran 
of California Law Enforcement. During 
his tenure as a police professional, he was 
awarded his Teaching Credential from 
California State University, Long Beach. He 
later graduated from University of Southern 
California with a Master’s Degree in Safety 

and Systems Management. Subsequent to this 
he graduated from Western State University with a Juris Doctorate. 

Mr. Graham has taken this background as a street cop, supervisor and 
manager and coupled it with his formal education as a risk manager 
and his education and experiences as an attorney and is now President 
of Lexipol – a company designed to standardize policies, procedures 
and training within law enforcement agencies around America.

Over the last decade, Mr. Graham has spoken to over 300,000 law 
enforcement and other public safety professionals from every State in 
the country, no doubt some from your Department. He has traveled 
extensively overseas delivering his message regarding improving the 
quality of law enforcement operations.

In 1995, Mr. Graham received the Governor’s Award for Excellence 
in Law Enforcement Training, the highest tribute available in the 
critical mission of training police professionals. In 2008 he received 
the lifetime achievement award from California POST.
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Lucy Jones
Science Advisor for Risk Reduction, 
US Geological Survey

Dr. Lucy Jones has been a seismologist with the 
US Geological Survey and a Visiting Research 
Associate at the Seismological Laboratory of 
Caltech since 1983. She serves as the Science 
Advisor for Risk Reduction for the Natural 
Hazards Mission of the USGS and leads the 

SAFRR Project: Science Application for Risk Reduction to apply USGS 
science to reduce risk in communities across the Nation. 

In 2006, Dr. Jones created and led the innovative Multi Hazards 
Demonstration Project (MHDP) in Southern California that integrated 
hazard science in urban areas with economic analysis and emergency 
response to increase resilience to natural disasters. This effort resulted 
in the formation of SAFRR, as well as products like the ShakeOut 
Earthquake Scenario and subsequent ShakeOut Drill.

Dr. Jones has authored over 90 papers on research seismology with 
primary interest in the physics of earthquakes, foreshocks and earthquake 
hazard assessment, especially in southern California.  She serves on 
the California Earthquake Prediction Evaluation Council and was a 
Commissioner of the California Seismic Safety Commission from 2002 
to 2009. 

Dr. Jones received a Bachelor of Arts degree in Chinese Language and 
Literature from Brown University and a Ph.D. in geophysics from the 
Massachusetts Institute of Technology.

Susheel Gupta
 Air India Victims’ Families 
Association

Susheel Gupta is on leave from the Public 
Prosecution Service of Canada.  Prior to 
his current position he worked with the 
Department of Justice War Crimes Section 
while a majority of his career has been spent 
as a Federal Prosecutor and Computer 

Crime Advisor.  

With respect to National Security and Intelligence issues, Susheel 
was one of the prosecutors in Canada’s first prosecution under the 
Anti-Terrorism Act.  On a more personal note, Susheel has been 
actively involved in issues of national security, terrorism and security.  
He was 12 years old when his mother was murdered when Air India 
Flight 182 exploded with a bomb on board.  She was only 37 at 
the time.  Since that tragic day, he has been a spokesperson for the 
Victims’ Families Association.  He was one of the key individuals who 
fought for a full Public Inquiry into the Air India Bombing.  It was 
this terrorist incident and tragedy that led him to his career path in 
serving the public.  Susheel brings a unique and diverse background 
on issues that are relevant to all of us and offers many perspectives due 
to his security and justice system expertise and experience as a victim 
of terrorism.

Michael Haley
Sheriff Washoe County Sheriff ’s 
Office, Reno, Nevada

Sheriff Haley was elected November 2006 
taking office January 2007.  He has served 
the Washoe County Sheriff ’s Office for 33 
years.  He was elected to a second term on 
January 2011 and ran unopposed.  He is 
only the second Sheriff in over 64 years to 

be promoted through the ranks and assume leadership of the Sheriff ’s 
Office. His career assignments include Instructor Police Academy, 
Assistant Staff Officer to the Sheriff, homicide and property crimes 
command as well as hostage and special weapons team command.  

Since taking command of the Sheriff ’s Office, Sheriff Haley has 
created the Area Crime Evaluation System (ACES),  AlertID an 
automated computer-driven public crime alert system, iWebvisit 
system and the Cyber Crimes Unit. 

In addition to his duties as Sheriff, he serves as Vice-Chair for the 
Nevada Commission on Homeland Security, Chairman of Nevada 
High-Intensity Drug Trafficking Area program, President of Nevada 
Sheriff ’s and Chief ’s, Chairman of the State of Nevada Network 
responsible for building the nationwide LTE network and Board of 
Directors for Leadership in Counter-Terrorism Alumni Association.

Michael Julian
General Manager, Security for Westfield 
Australia

Michael is a New Yorker who relocated to Sydney, 
Australia in 2005 to assume the role of General 
Manager, Security for Westfield Australia.  He 
has worked closely with the NSW Police Force to 
prevent crime and respond to the terrorism threat. 

He commanded specialized police divisions, 
including Policy, Training and Public Information.  He coordinated the 
Community Policing effort, managed the Legal Bureau and commanded the 
police response to the most volatile demonstrations and civil disorders.

Before his retirement as Chief of Personnel, Michael was part of Police 
Commissioner Bill Bratton’s senior leadership team that reduced crime by 30% 
in two years and started a world-wide renaissance in crime prevention.  

After leaving the NYPD, Michael became a Senior Vice President at 
Rockefeller Centre responsible for Protection and Public Services.  He then 
served for nearly four years as General Manager of Madison Square Garden, 
leading the team that produced NY Knicks basketball games, NY Rangers 
hockey games and concerts.

Michael’s education includes a Bachelor’s, a Master’s and a Law Degree, as 
well as a Management Diploma from Columbia University.  He is passionate 
about reducing crime, creating safe cities around the world, and rooting for the 
Brooklyn Nets. 
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James Malizia
Royal Canadian Mounted Police, 
Assistant Commissioner Federal 
Policing Operations

Assistant Commissioner James Malizia is 
responsible for Federal Policing Operations, 
which includes the oversight of investigations in 
relation to terrorism, serious and organized crime, 
and financial crime.  In addition, he oversees 

protective policing, security for major events, and the Canadian Air Carrier 
Protective Program.  

Throughout his career, Assistant Commissioner Malizia has worked as an 
investigator where he has successfully led several national and international 
organized crime investigations and proceeds of crime operations, targeting 
Colombian cartels, traditional organized crime groups, outlaw motorcycle 
ganga and street trafficking and money laundering.  

As a Commissioned Officer, he has also directed investigations into corruption, 
fraud, immigrations, contraband tobacco, terrorism and serious organized 
crime.  These major investigations include “Project Colisee” which resulted in 
the successful dismantling of a significant transnational organized crime group.  

In 2006, he completed the Canadian Police College’s Executive Development 
Program where he was awarded the Student Award of Excellence.  He is also 
a graduate of the Leadership in Counter-Terrorism Program and is currently 
in the process of completing a Master’s of Leadership and Management with 
Charles Sturt University.  

Celia Mathieson
Head of Security Services,
United Kingdom

Celia Mathieson has worked in various 
roles within the United Kingdom’s 
Counter Terrorism structure for over 
15 years. Since 2005, she has worked 
within the CT Police network, initially 

in Scotland, during the G8 Conference             
in 2005 and the attack on Glasgow      
         Airport in 2007. 

However since 2009 she has worked within the Metropolitan 
Police SO15 - in particular, contributing to the planning for 
and delivery of the L2012 Olympics CT machinery. She 
graduated through the LinCT program in 2006 and continues 
to work daily with many of the contacts she made through 
LinCT.

 Michael Leiter, Senior Counselor to the 
CEO of Palantir Technologies

Michael Leiter is the Senior Counselor to 
the CEO of Palantir Technologies. Prior to 
entering the private sector Leiter served as the 
Director of the National Counterterrorism 
Center (NCTC) until July 2011. He was sworn 
in as NCTC’s second-ever Director on June 

12, 2008, upon his unanimous confirmation by the U.S. Senate and after 
serving as the Acting Director since November 2007. He was initially 
nominated to serve as Director by President George W. Bush in March 
2008.

Before joining NCTC, Mr. Leiter served as the Deputy Chief of 
Staff for the Office of the Director of National Intelligence. Prior to 
his service with the ODNI, Mr. Leiter served as the Deputy General 
Counsel and Assistant Director of the President’s Commission on the 
Intelligence Capabilities of the United States Regarding Weapons of 
Mass Destruction. From 2002 until 2005 he served as an Assistant United 
States Attorney. 

Mr. Leiter received his J.D. from Harvard where he graduated magna cum 
laude and was President of the Harvard Law Review, and his B.A. from 
Columbia. He is a member of the RAND Corporation Board of Trustees, 
the National Security Agency’s Advisory Board (Cyber Awareness and 
Response), the NCTC Director’s Advisory Board, the Bipartisan Policy 
Center Homeland Security Project, the Aspen Institute’s Homeland 
Security Advisory Group, and the Council on Foreign Relations. 

Richard Knabb
Director, National Hurricane Center

Richard Knabb, Ph.D., is the Director of 
NOAA’s National Hurricane Center in Miami, 
Florida. 

Dr. Knabb received his Bachelor’s Degree in 
Atmospheric Science from Purdue University 
(1990) and his Masters of Science and 

Doctorate in Meteorology from the Florida State University (1993, 1999). 
He completed his postdoctoral work at the University of Hawaii (2000). 

Dr. Knabb was a Research Meteorologist and Lead Forecaster at 
the Mauna Kea Weather Center from 1999 to 2001. He joined Risk 
Management Solutions, Inc., in Newark, California, in 2001 as an 
Assistant Product Manager for Weather Risk. 
Later that year, he joined NOAA’s National Hurricane Center as the 
Science and Operations Officer, and was a senior hurricane specialist there 
in 2005-2008. 

In 2008, Dr. Knabb became the Deputy Director of NOAA’s Central 
Pacific Hurricane Center in Honolulu, Hawaii. He served in that capacity 
until 2010, when he joined The Weather Channel in Atlanta, Georgia, as 
its on-air Hurricane Expert and Tropical Science Program Manager. 

Dr. Knabb is a member of the American Meteorological Society.
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John Parkinson OBE, M.St. (Cantab), 
Comp. I.M.S.

John served with West Yorkshire Police, which 
is the 4th largest police force in the UK for over 
33 years before retiring in March 2013 as the 
Chief Constable.  His career centered on criminal 
investigation with specialisms in homicide, kidnap 
and extortion, organized crime enquiries and 
counter terrorism.  He attended the Counter 
Revolutionary Warfare and Insurgency module 

of the British Military Command Course in 1996 and became and accredited 
Association of Chief Police Officers Counter Terrorism Senior Investigating 
Officer in 2004.

With colleagues from the Metropolitan Police, he oversaw the investigation 
in Leeds into the 7/7 London Bombings and subsequently led the review to 
increase capability and capacity in counter terrorism and established the first 
North East Counter Terrorism Unit.  He has been the Gold Commander on 
many varied Counter Terrorism Operations and led on many national CT 
Exercises.  He performed the role of UK Senior National Coordinator Counter 
Terrorism becoming Chief Constable in West Yorkshire Force in the UK.  He 
was a Vice President of the Association of Chief Police Officers Terrorism and 
Allied Matters Committee before retirement.

John was awarded the OBE by Her Majesty the Queen for his services to 
Policing and Counter Terrorism in 2011. He holds a Masters Degree (with 
Distinction) from Cambridge University in Applied Criminology and is a 
Companion of the Institute of Management Specialists.  He is also a graduate 
of the International Leadership in Counter Terrorism Programme (LinCT) 
and was President of the Alumni Association in 2008.

Sue O’Sullivan, 
Federal Ombudsman for Victims of 
Crime

Sue O’Sullivan, a 30 year law enforcement veteran 
and former Deputy Chief of Police for the Ottawa 
Police Services, began her term as Canada’s 
Federal Ombudsman for Victims of Crime August 
16, 2010. 

Throughout her law enforcement career, Ms. 
O’Sullivan has served in Patrol, Criminal Investigative Services and Operations 
Support.  Ms. O’Sullivan is a member and past President of the Leadership 
in Counter Terrorism Alumni Association (LinCT AA), a group of senior 
professional executives who work together to influence local, national and 
international counter terrorism strategy, and has acted as an advisor to the 
Auditor General of Canada on National Security in Canada –The 2001 Anti-
Terrorism Initiative Audit. 

Throughout her career, Ms. O’Sullivan has continually advocated to increase 
the efficiency of services to victims.  Prior to her appointment, Ms. O’Sullivan 
worked with stakeholders from the victim services community and all three 
levels of government to develop a coordinated victim assistance program. 

Ms. O’Sullivan has been recognized for her leadership both within the service 
and in the community.  Her honors include the Governor General’s Officer 
of the Order of Merit of the Police Forces Award, the Queen’s Golden and 
Diamond Jubilee Medals, the Governor General’s Exemplary Service Medal, 
the YWCA Women of Distinction Award, the St. Joe’s Women’s Centre 
Quality of Life Award, and the Circle of Canadians Community Service 
Award.   

Brian MacDonald
Inspector Professional Standards, 
South Coast British Columbia 
Transportation Authority Police 
Service

With over 34 years of policing 
experience Brian MacDonald is in 

charge of the Professional Standards Unit of the Metro 
Vancouver Transit Police.  

Brian has served the Transit Police as interim Chief, 
Operations Officer and Acting Deputy Chief.  In 2010 Brian 
retired from the Royal Canadian Mounted Police having served 
in Drug Enforcement, Patrol, Major Crime, National Security 
Enforcement and the 1985 Air India Disaster Task Force. He 
is a LinCT program alumnus from the 2005 Atlantic program.

Philip Mudd
Director of Global Risk, SouthernSun Asset 
Management

Philip Mudd joined the Central Intelligence Agency 
in 1985 as an analyst specializing in South Asia and 
then the Middle East.  He began work in the CIA’s 
Counterterrorist Center in 1992 and then served 
on the National Intelligence Council as the Deputy 
National Intelligence Officer for the Near East and 
South Asia (1995-98).  He later managed Iraq analysis 

at the CIA (1999-2001).  Mr. Mudd worked on Middle East issues at the White 
House National Security Council in 2001 and left after the September 11 attacks 
for a short assignment as the CIA member of the small diplomatic team that 
helped piece together a new government for Afghanistan.  

He returned to the CIA in early 2002 to become second-in-charge of 
counterterrorism analysis in the Counterterrorist Center.  He was promoted 
to the position of Deputy Director of the Center in 2003 and served there 
until 2005, when FBI Director Mueller appointed him as the first-ever deputy 
director of the National Security Branch in 2005.  He later became the FBI’s 
Senior Intelligence Adviser and then resigned from government service in March 
2010.  Mr. Mudd has commented about terrorism often in Congress, and he 
has been featured by ABC, NBC, CBS, CNN, Fox, BBC, MSNBC, al-Jazeera, 
NPR, the New York Times, and the Washington Post.  Mr. Mudd has written in 
Newsweek, the Wall Street Journal, The Atlantic, Foreign Policy, the Washington 
Post, and Sentinel, the journal of the US Military Academy’s Combatting 
Terrorism Center.  He now serves as Senior Global Adviser to Oxford Analytica, 
a British-based firm specializing in advising multinational companies.  He sits on 
the Aspen Institute’s Homeland Security Group and is on the advisory board of 
the National Counterterrorist Center. 



Michael Peirce
Assistant Director, Intelligence, 
Canadian Security Intelligence Service

As Assistant Director Intelligence, Mr. Peirce 
reports to Director and is responsible for the 
assessment and dissemination of intelligence 
including strategic intelligence and raw 
intelligence reports.  As CSIS is an intelligence 
led organization, Mr. Peirce is also responsible for 
setting the intelligence collection requirements for 

the Service. 

Mr. Peirce joined CSIS from the Department of Justice Canada (DOJ) where 
he was the Deputy Executive Director and General Counsel with the CSIS 
Legal Services.  

He has worked in the national security field throughout his career in 
government, including representing the Service before courts and tribunals and 
as the Lead Counsel for the Government of Canada during the inquiry into 
the Actions of Canadian Officials in Relation to Abdullah Almalki, Ahmad 
Abou-Elmaati and Muayyed Nureddin.  

Mr. Peirce worked in a variety of positions at the DOJ.  He spent three years 
as the Director of Legal Operations at the Privy Council Office.  Mr. Peirce 
has also taught Comparative Constitutional Law and Legal Research and 
Advocacy as an associate at Columbia University and lectured at University of 
Ottawa and Carleton University.  

Mr. Peirce has a BA from the University of Toronto and LLB from the 
University of Western Ontario, an LLM from the University of Wisconsin and 
an LLM from Columbia University.  
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NASA Astronaut Garrett Reisman

Dr. Reisman was selected by the National 
Aeronautics and Space Administration (NASA) 
as a mission specialist astronaut in 1998.  His first 
mission was aboard the Space Shuttle Endeavour 
which dropped him off after a 95 day mission 
aboard the International Space Station after which 
he returned to Earth aboard the Space Shuttle 
Atlantis and returned Dr. Reisman to the Space 
Station.  During these missions, Dr. Reisman 

performed three spacewalks, operated the Space Station Robot Arm and was a 
flight engineer aboard the Space Shuttle.  

But more importantly, he was featured on multiple episodes of the ‘Colbert 
Report’.  In February of 2011, Dr. Reisman left NASA to become the 
DragonRider Program Manager at SpaceX in Hawthorne, California.  In his 
new job, he is working with NASA to prepare SpaceX’s Falcon 9 rocket and 
Dragon spacecraft to carry astronauts and is responsible for contracts with 
NASA totaling over $500 million.  Thus, he is a major player in both the 
American space program’s past and future. 

Dr. Reisman holds a B.S. in Economics and a B.S. in Mechanical Engineering 
and Applied Mechanics from the University of Pennsylvania, an M.S. is 
Mechanical Engineering from the California Institute of Technology, and a 
Ph.D. in Mechanical Engineering from the California Institute of Technology.  
He is an FAA Certified Flight Instructor.  

Michael Richards
Deputy Director Intelligence
New Zealand Security Intelligence 
Service

Michael (Mike) Richards was born in Sydney on 30 
June 1954 and grew up in Adelaide and Melbourne. 

Mike graduated from Monash University in 
Melbourne (Bachelor of Jurisprudence, 1975 and   

Bachelor of Law, 1978) and joined the Australian  
Security Intelligence Organization (ASIO) in January 1979.  He progressed 
through operational and analytical postings mainly focusing on extremism 
sourced in or from the Middle East and between1986-1988, served as an 
exchange officer with the United Kingdom Security Service.  He then served in 
ASIO’s Central Office in Canberra and ASIO’s Sydney office before returning to 
Canberra in 1995. 

He resigned from ASIO in 2000 to take up a job as a fraud and corruption 
investigator with the World Bank’s Department of Institutional Integrity.  
While based in Washington DC, he travelled extensively to Bosnia, Indonesia, 
Philippines, Timor-Leste, Vietnam and India. Mike re-joined ASIO in 
September 2007 as a Branch Manager initially in Canberra but moving to 
Sydney in July 2008 to head ASIO’s CT investigations in that city. 

From late January 2011, Mike commenced a three year secondment as Deputy 
Director Intelligence with the New Zealand Security Intelligence Service.  
Mike has a 26 year old daughter from a previous marriage and re-married in 
November 2011. His keen interest is in military history especially naval history 
and has ambitions to research and, if possible, publish on colonial fortifications 
in Australia.

John S. Pistole
Administrator

John S. Pistole was confirmed as the 
Transportation Security Administration’s 
(TSA) fifth Administrator in July 2010. As 
TSA Administrator, he oversees management 
of a 60,000-strong workforce, the security 
operations of 450 federalized airports 
throughout the U.S., the Federal Air Marshal 

Service (FAMS), and the security for highways, railroads, ports, mass 
transit systems and pipelines.

Pistole came to TSA as a 26-year veteran of the FBI. After the tragic 
events of September 11, 2001, he was put in charge of the FBI’s 
counterterrorism program, eventually becoming the FBI’s Executive 
Assistant Director for Counterterrorism and Counterintelligence. In 2004, 
Pistole was named Deputy Director for the FBI.

His experience includes several high profile investigations, including the 
attempted car bombing in Times Square on May 1, 2010; the December 
25, 2009, attempted attack on Northwest Flight 253; the plot against New 
York City subways in 2009; the 2006 UK liquid explosives plot; and the 
May 2003 suicide bombings in Riyadh, Saudi Arabia, in which 35 people 
died, including nine Americans.

Pistole practiced law for two years prior to joining the FBI. He is a 
graduate of Anderson University (Indiana) and Indiana University School 
of Law – Indianapolis.  He is married and has two daughters.



Irfan Saeed
Senior Policy Advisor
US Department of Homeland Security
Office of the Secretary
Office for Civil Rights and Civil 
Liberties

Irfan Saeed currently serves as a Senior Policy 
Advisor, in the US Department of Homeland Security, Office for Civil Rights 
and Civil Liberties.  Mr. Saeed advises DHS leadership on policy issues at the 
intersection of civil rights and homeland security, developing and coordinating 
activities relating to countering violent extremism.  Prior to joining Homeland 
Security, Mr. Saeed worked as a criminal prosecutor, at the state and federal 
level.  Mr. Saeed worked as an Assistant United States Attorney, US 
Department of Justice, in the Eastern District of Louisiana, as well as an 
Assistant District Attorney, in New Orleans, Louisiana.

During his federal employment, Mr. Saeed has also worked extensively 
overseas.  He served as the Resident Legal Advisor in two US Embassies- in 
Tashkent, Uzbekistan, and Bishkek, Kyrgyzstan.  

In addition, while deployed to the US Embassy in Islamabad, Pakistan, he was 
tasked to develop the Community Engagement Office, the first of its kind in 
U.S. Embassies worldwide, to use traditional public diplomacy tools to counter 
violent extremism (CVE) in Pakistan.

Mr. Saeed is a graduate of the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI) Academy, 
College of Analytical Studies, Quantico, Virginia; Loyola University School of 
Law, and Louisiana State University.
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Capt. Chesley B. “Sully” Sullenberger, III

Named one of the world’s 100 most 
influential people by TIME magazine, 
Captain Chesley B. “Sully” Sullenberger is 
an international hero after safely guiding 
a US Airways jetliner to an emergency 
landing on the icy Hudson River. A 40-year 
accomplished pilot, instructor and aviation 
safety expert, he discusses with audiences 

how education, teamwork, preparation and 
creating a culture of safety can improve any organization. 

Sully’s sound decision-making ability and strong personal 
commitment to improving an industry have helped him to emerge 
as a model by which others measure success. In collaboration with 
DuPont Sustainable Solutions, Sully developed and was featured in a 
multi-award winning video training program, Miracle on the Hudson: 
Prepare for Safety, which helps employees increase their commitment 
to safety and transform their organizations’ safety culture. He is the 
author of two books—The New York Times best-selling book Highest 
Duty: My Search for What Really Matters (2009) and Making a 
Difference: Stories of Vision and Courage from America’s Leaders 
(May, 2012) in which Sully embarked on a personal quest to meet 
with distinguished Americans from diverse fields with varied styles of 
leadership, but who all embody the credo of “leadership by example.” 

Detective Superintendent Jim Stokley
Counter Terrorism Command
New Scotland Yard

Jim joined the Metropolitan Police in 1993 
becoming a Detective in 1999 on the Homicide 
Command.  Promoted in 2001 he moved to 
Brent Borough leading their sexual offenses 
team.  In addition to investigations he created 
and led a crime prevention campaign, winning 

an advertising industry award, raising awareness of rape in minicabs, leading to 
crime reduction and the London wide licensing of minicabs.    

In 2002, as a Detective Inspector, he established the Cold Case Rape Team, 
utilizing enhanced DNA techniques to identify suspects.  This pioneering work 
had a 100% conviction rate.

In 2004, he joined the Anti Terrorist Branch and currently leads a number of 
teams responsible for investigating terrorist offenses in the UK and overseas.  
He has successfully convicted terrorists for the kidnap of UN workers in 
Afghanistan, the training and operational support to the perpetrators of the 
Casablanca and Madrid bombings and created and led the CCTV team 
playing a pivotal role in investigating the bombings of London.  He led the UK 
response to the attack in Algeria. 

During his service, he has been commended eight times including to the 
Commissioner for his work during the London Bombings.         

Stuart Thorn
Deputy Director-General

Mr. Thorn joined the Organization in 
1985.  He is a career intelligence officer 
and has worked in a range of analytical 
and operational roles, with a focus on 
counter-terrorism.  He has managed the 
Organization’s Middle East analytical area as 
well as a range of operational areas.

He was appointed a Senior Liaison Officer to Washington in 1993 
and was responsible for the exchange of intelligence with key U.S. and 
Canadian intelligence and Law Enforcement partners.

In 1997, he was promoted into the Senior Executive Service and 
assumed management of activities in NSW, Queensland and the 
Northern Territory.  This included the management and execution of 
intelligence operations to protect the 2000 Sydney Olympics and the 
aftermath of 9/11.

In 2003 Mr. Thorn was promoted to head of Technical and 
Surveillance Divisions and in 2006 was promoted to Deputy Director-
General, responsible for oversight of all analytical and operational 
capabilities and resources.
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Justin M. Vallese
FBI Supervisory Specialist, Cyber 
Program Coordinator

Justin M. Vallese is an FBI 
Supervisory Special Agent for a 
cyber-national security computer 
intrusion squad comprised of Special 

Agents, Intelligence Analysts and a computer scientist.  
This squad is responsible for conducting counterterrorism, 
counterintelligence and criminal cyber investigations which 
affect the greater Los Angeles area.  

As Cyber Program Coordinator for the Los Angeles FBI 
Cyber Branch, SSA Vallese also works with the Electronic 
Crimes Task Force in various computer intrusion investigations 
and intellectual property theft matters.  Prior to his work in the 
cyber arena, SSA Vallese was assigned to working Financial 
Crime investigations at the FBI Los Angeles.

Paul Vrbanac
Director General Toronto Region
Canadian Security Intelligence Service 
(CSIS).  

Mr. Vrbanac is responsible for the 
management of the Canadian Security 
Intelligence Service’s operations for South 
and South Western Ontario, with offices 
in Toronto, Niagara Falls, Windsor and 

Pearson International Airport.  Joining the CSIS in 1985 Mr. Vrbanac 
has served in operational positions in the Ottawa and Calgary 
Regional offices of the Canadian Security Intelligence Service, at the 
Canadian Embassy in Washington DC and in the CSIS’s National 
Headquarters in Ottawa.  Mr. Vrbanac’s previous management 
assignments have included the positions of HQ Operational Section 
Chief, Director General International Region and Deputy Director 
General Operations Toronto Region.  

In September 2009,  Mr. Vrbanac was appointed to his current 
position as Regional Director General Toronto.  Mr. Vrbanac is a 
2009 graduate of Leadership in Counter Terrorism course.  In July, 
2013 Mr. Vrbanac will be on assignment as Director Enforcement 
and Intelligence for Greater Toronto Region with the Canada Border 
Services Agency (CBSA).

Jake Wood
Cofounder/President Team Rubicon

Jake Wood is the Cofounder and President 
of Team Rubicon, a nationwide nonprofit 
that provides military veterans with the 
opportunity to continue their service by 
responding to natural disasters and global 
crises.  As a leading veteran advocate, Jake 
speaks around the country on issues facing 

returning veterans and is a member of numerous national committees 
on the topic.  Jake is also the founder of POS REP, the first mobile, 
proximity-based social network designed exclusively for the veteran 
community. 

Prior to Team Rubicon, Jake served as a Sergeant in the United States 
Marine Corps, with deployments to both Iraq and Afghanistan as a 
Scout Sniper.  He received numerous awards in combat, and was the 
Honor Graduate of Recruit Training, The School of Infantry and 
Marine Scout Sniper Course.  Jake received a Bachelor’s degree from 
the University of Wisconsin, where he played four years of varsity 
football on a full athletic scholarship.  Jake’s awards include the 
University of Wisconsin “Forward Under Forty” award; the Big Ten 
Conference’s “Live Big” award; GQ Magazine’s “Better Men, Better 
World” award; and in 2012 was named a CNN Hero.

Mayor Antonio R.  Villaraigosa
City of Los Angeles  

As Los Angeles’ 41st Mayor, Antonio 
R. Villaraigosa has taken on the tough 
challenges with a focus on keeping our City 
safe, improving our schools, and creating jobs 
by building a business-friendly city and by 
investing in our infrastructure. 

Villaraigosa knows that vibrant communities start with safe streets. 
He fought to grow the LAPD to 10,000 officers, increasing its 
diversity along with it. As a result of these efforts, LA is now the safest 
big city in the United States and is experiencing its lowest crime levels 
since 1952. In 2007, he created the Office of Gang Reduction and 
Youth Development (GRYD) to implement a comprehensive and 
innovative gang reduction strategy. Since its creation, gang-related 
crime has been reduced by 30%. 

He was the Chairman of the 2012 Democratic National Convention 
and recently served as the President of the US Conference of Mayors. 
Before being elected Mayor, Villaraigosa was a member of the Los 
Angeles City Council and the California State Assembly, where he 
served as Speaker of the Assembly. 



Sponsors







The Port of Long Beach is 
committed to being a world 
leader in safety and security, 
and is proud to sponsor the 
2013 National Homeland 
Security Conference

www.POLB.com





Resources diminish and become harder to 
connect. Technology advances and overwhelms. 
Threats increase, but we’re not in an arms race. 
We’re in a communications race. 
 
Within the information flowing between citizens, 
responders and agencies is the intelligence that builds 
a safer city.  Motorola Solutions can help you collect 
more of it, make it actionable and securely distribute 
it across mission critical devices and easy-to-manage 
networks.  It’s the technology and expertise that turns 
noise into information, information into intelligence, 
and intelligence into safety.  And it’s how to do the 
absolute most with less – build safer cities, counties, 
states and provinces… and communities that thrive.

motorolasolutions.com/safercities

SAFER CITIES 
THRIVING 
COMMUNITIES

MOTOROLA, MOTO, MOTOROLA SOLUTIONS and the Stylized M Logo are trademarks or registered trademarks of Motorola Trademark Holdings, LLC and 
are used under license. All other trademarks are the property of their respective owners. © 2013 Motorola Solutions, Inc. All rights reserved.



Safer
and More

Secure
Keeping You

• Automated License Plate Readers and Software
• Automated Fingerprint Identification System
• Mobile ID Solutions

Come see us at booth #400 and visit us online at www.3M.com/mvss

Blauer Homeland Defender CBRNe Ensembles.
The new benchmark for tactical WMD PPE.

    Class 3 XRT         Class 2 Multi-Threat Ryan Reynolds    208-631-0479    rreynolds@blauer.com

HD_ad.indd   1 4/17/13   10:34 AM



Thank you for making 
a difference! 
Your dedication to public safety and preparedness makes our communities better 
places to live and work. Target is proud to work with its public safety partners to 
build strong, healthy and safe communities across the country.
 
© 2013 Target Brands, Inc. Target and the Bullseye Design are registered trademarks of Target Brands, Inc.

8260 Greensboro Dr
Suite 450

McLean, VA 22102
571-297-3800

www.dsbox.com
http://www.linkedin.com/company/digital-sandbox



LinCT would like to thank our Top Level sponsor...

LinCT 
Tactical Demonstration 

sponsored by... 



“Homeland Security Begins With Hometown Security”
Welcome to the 2013 National Homeland Security (NHS) Conference in Los Angeles!

2013 marks the seventh iteration of the NHS Conference.  The Conference began out of the Urban Area Security 
Initiative grant program and the need for urban areas to establish an effective information sharing platform.  Since 
then the NHS Conference has grown exponentially to include all homeland security disciplines, representatives 
from across the nation, and a focus on contemporary homeland security issues and the cutting edge best practices 
in all homeland security disciplines.  The 2013 NHS Conference continues on this historical expansion and provides 
opportunities for stakeholders from all areas of homeland security and emergency preparedness to gather together and 
exchange important information to make our nation and its urban areas safer.  For the first time the NHS Conference 
will host presentations by international experts who have traveled from London, Japan, Israel, Canada, and Australia 
to join the collaboration here at the 2013 NHS Conference.

The goal of the annual National Homeland Security Conference is to foster the exchange of information across the 
homeland security community.  Toward that effort, the 2013 NHS Conference joined forces with the Leadership in 
Counterterrorism Conference (LinCT) for the first time this year in order to create one large conference of homeland 
security experts.  Be sure to review the program and take advantage of the impressive sessions organized by our LinCT 
partners.

The agenda includes a broader range of homeland security topics than ever before.  Speakers from across the nation 
and all levels of government as well as the private sector and a number of academics have traveled to Los Angeles to 
be a part of this week’s important homeland security discussions.  The NHS Conference is especially proud of the 
speakers from the local Los Angeles region that will be highlighted throughout the conference, to include County of 
Los Angeles Sheriff Lee Baca, Los Angeles Police Department Chief Charlie Beck, Long Beach Police Department 
Chief Jim McDonnell, City of Los Angeles Fire Chief Brian Cummings, County of Los Angeles Fire Chief Darryl Osby, 
and City of Los Angeles Emergency Manager James Featherstone.

The daily agenda begins with keynote speakers followed by plenary panel presentations and lunch with guest speakers.  
Additionally, eleven program tracks are offered as well:

•  Interoperability, Information Sharing and Intelligence
•  Port Security
•  Transit Security
•  Emergency Management
•  Medical and Health
•  Fire Discipline
•  Public-Private Partnerships
•  Pre-Planned Events
•  Grants and Program Management
•  Department of Defense Support to Emergency Management
•  The Role of the SAA

In addition, this year the NHS Conference is featuring a series of educational tours of the Los Angeles’ region’s 
homeland security assets, panel presentations on Hurricane Sandy and the recent events in Boston, and a very special 
host city reception on board the historic USS Iowa Battleship on the eve of the 69th anniversary of D-Day.

The 2013 NHS Conference is thrilled to present to you an event that showcases the best practices, strong leadership 
and exemplary partnerships that are tackling the most important topics in homeland security.  Thank you for being 
here and being part of that conversation.



The Leadership in Counter Terrorism Alumni Association (LinCT- AA) membership consists of 
program graduates. The purpose of the Association is to continue and extend the learning, cooperation and 
relationships developed between the senior law enforcement, intelligence, and military officials who have 
completed this international CT program. The 
following is a brief overview of the LinCT program and its history:

LinCT was initiated in 2004 as a joint leadership project between the FBI, Scottish Police College, the 
Police Service of Northern Ireland, The Royal Canadian Mounted Police, Harvard University and St. 
Andrews University;

Focus is on the prevention of terrorism;

There are three primary threads of content that are integrated throughout the program: Counter Terrorism, 
Intelligence and Leadership;

The program is primarily strategic rather than operational;

The critical outcomes are to improve inter-agency cooperation through enhanced communications, 
information sharing and personal relationships;

In 2006 the program was expanded to the Pacific Region in partnership with the Australian Federal Police 
and the Australian Institute of Police Management;

Participants represent the partner countries’ domestic and Federal Law Enforcement, Military, and 
Intelligence Communities;

Program format includes an annual reconvention for program graduates to stay current and to expand 
important relationships; and

The LinCT program is governed by an international Board of Governors consisting of the Chief Executive 
Officers from the participating countries’ lead agencies.

President                 Jon Bouthcer
Vice President            Peter Dein
Treasurer                    Mike Haley
Secretary                  Paul Vrbanac

Leadership in Counter Terrorism
Overview
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